Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan

Notes from the meeting on 17th January 2017

Chair : Bob Kendall agreed to chair the meeting

Apologies : Tony

Notes from the previous meeting : agreed

Present : 1 Parish Councillor, 1 Parish Clerk, 7 Residents and 2 Guests 

The meeting was handed over to Joelle Davies and Natalie Cockrell (From Bassetlaw District Council Planning Dept.)

Site Assessments
There are still issues with the Flood Zone maps, these are being looked into. 
Site assessments need to tie in with the Local Plan from Bassetlaw; Joelle will send information through to Marilyn.

Boundaries are to be updated.
Criteria for sites
Joelle needed to seek permission to approach all the landowners, this has now been given and she will contact all the site owners. 
Each category uses Red, Amber or Green against the criteria for each site.

The categories are Site Assessment, Landowner support, Community support, Neighbouring land uses, Agricultural land classification, Build character, Natural environment, Heritage assets and Infrastructure impact

Red in the Site Assessment / Landowners support/ Community support categories, would make it unlikely to proceed as a viable site for development.

Joelle gave examples from other areas to help us understand the workings of criteria.
We would need a map for the Agricultural land classification except all the land in the Parish that has been proposed is Grade 3.
Landscape character, again a map showing the Idle Valley lowlands. Check the categories.

Build character, we need to decide on the character of both villages, Joelle has provided us with a map of character areas. We need to get the build character and density to Joelle/Natalie. We need to write up each area and take photos to be sent to Helen as evidence.
Natural environment, all areas are amber.

Heritage assets, we need to do a map

Infrastructure, Joelle will do a map for us.

Criteria, Jo will look at it, to tie in with the Planning Team.

Sustainability Criteria, this comes from James Green.

Joelle and Natalie would like to meet with us again on 31st January 7pm in the church hall, due to this meeting and escalation in our process we will need to cancel the meeting with Everton N.P. on the 31st Jan. 
Updates

Vision and Objectives are nearly complete, Bob will look at them and get them to Helen.

Scoping report came from James

Housing Needs Assessment, to email AECON with the alterations and send on to Helen.

Social media, Facebook is now going online, Marilyn to send photos to Mandy to put on Facebook.

Weebly had a big hit on Jan 11th following further information being sent out via Idle Talk’s contact list and leaflets around the villages.

Student’s questionnaire, the deadline has been extended; there was discussion re a pizza night for the students. ? Hiring the school hall for the event.

Planning application plot NP05 our comments have been accepted at BDC for consideration.

Declaration of Interests, Adele will provide a form for everyone to sign, declaring any interest and agreeing to the terms and conditions of being members of the Steering Group. This will then be kept by the Parish Council as a matter of public record. To be added to Weebly when completed.

Any other business  None

Date and time of next meeting    Tuesday 31st January 7pm in the Church Hall
